Motion by the Citizens Advisory Council ( CAC) for Van Nuys airport regarding the LAWA IFP gateway
request and the FAAs timeline issues.

Whereas,

In 2020, the CAC recommended to the BOAC that the three amended RNAV procedures proposed for
VNY be submitted for review by FAA using the IFP Gateway process.

LAWA submitted the proposed procedures for IFP Gateway review in fall 2021.

In January 2022 the FAA indicated that the final technical review phase had determined the amended
procedures to be feasible, and that the next step was an environmental review.

In May 2022 the FAA advised LAWA that the environmental review phase would not commence until
April 2023, resulting in a 16 month period with no activity to move these changes to fruition.

This timeline raises serious questions as to the FAAs ability to meet their previously announced
implementation of the procedures by January 2024.

In that regard, on June 9, 2022, Justin Erbacci, CEO of LAWA wrote the FAA as to LAWAs concerns about
meeting the January 2022 target date and requesting clarification on the type of environmental review
required and that the timeline for initiating the review be accelerated.

Therefore, the CAC fully concurs with LAWASs requests of the FAA and hereby endorses the FAA take all
necessary actions to implement the amended procedures on or prior to January 2024.



